8/23/2017 Phone Log- RO14 BP #11132. 3201 35 Ave., Oakland
Duration: Approximately 40 minutes

Returned a voice mail phone call from Megan Smoley (Arcadis) regarding my comments on the recently
submitted work plan. | asked for additional soil vapor probes and relocation of one proposed
monitoring well.

We agreed on three additional vapor probes- 2 along Suter St. and one along 35" Ave. and clarified the
location of the proposed monitoring well on Suter.

We clarified the depth of sample recovery to be consistent with the LTCP, and | agreed to one soil vapor
probe for each installed instead of the proposed cluster.

| also requested that a well status determination be conducted for the potential well on Arkansas to
determine if tenant & owner are aware of a well and if the well was in service. | provided the site
address and the address of the property owner.

Keith Nowell



